
 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Term 2022: Newsletter 5 

Friday 8th July 2022 

 

What a blast our Year 6 children had on 

their first residential adventure!  

After the journey to the Pinkery Centre, the children wasted no time jumping straight into the fun with 

an afternoon of team-building activities. On their second day, they enjoyed a hike across the moors 

and giggled at getting stuck in the “bouncy bog!”. During the afternoon, our campers went mountain-

boarding—for some of our children, this was the first time they had ever tried mountain-boarding! The 

children then took turns at the archery range before enjoying an evening of toasting marshmallows 

over a campfire—perfect! At the time of printing, our children are travelling to Wimbleball Lake for a 

day of water sports before heading home for a well-deserved rest! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It has been brought to our attention that parents of Fowey Primary 

School are parking carelessly along Windmill Road. Examples given 

seriously put children at risk on their way to both Fowey Primary 

and Fowey River Academy. We reported these concerns to our local 

policing team and are pleased that a PCSO visited to discuss our   

report and monitor the situation parking. Please ensure that you are 

considerate of children's safety and use Squires Field rather than 

congest Windmill Road at both schools drop off / pick up. 

 

 

 

 

The children in Cannis have been learning about how humans change as they get older and 

looking at pictures of each other as babies, toddlers and young children.  They found it very 

funny seeing pictures of Miss Rickard as a baby, toddler, child, teenager and adult! 

In science, the children have been learning about animal classes.  They made a tally chart 

to represent all the wonderful pets they have in their family homes.  

 

The children in Lantic have been busy sharing some of their ‘beach jars’ made at home as part 

of our home learning this term. There was quite a collection in the jars and a variety of shells, 

sea glass, seaweed and stones. We have also been busy labelling some of the things you may 

find in a rockpool. Take a look and see!  

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In design and technology, our children in 
Coombe  have been learning about pivots and 
levers. They enjoyed experimenting with, and 
making their own linkage (system of levers that 
are connected by pivots), to use in their own 
moving monster. This week they are learning 
how to create a quiz in digital form. They have 
written their own questions based on this 
term’s topic for their peers to answer. 

In history, Polridmouth class have been   learning 

about the Stone Age and the Bronze Age! They 

have engaged in lots of informative activities to 

help inform our understanding of the topic and 

have learnt some great facts . 

In PE, they have been engaging within team 

building  activities, and they participated in a fun 

scavenger hunt which the children loved!   

In Gribben, the children have been exploring their     

sentence construction by considering how a key       

character will feel at key parts of a story. They used   

conscience alley as a drama activity to help them       

develop their ideas and thoughts.   

In maths, they have been exploring symmetry in shapes 

and completing lines of symmetry- lots of reflection 

took place. 

They have also thought about musical composition    

using our Purple Mash computer programme, giving a 

review of different musical pieces.   

  

 



 

 

 
Uniform Policy:  

Having listened to feedback from our parents, we will be allowing one academic year as a transition 
from grey to black shorts / skirts / trousers. We hope that all children will be wearing black as soon as 
possible but it will now not be compulsory until September 2023. The rest of the policy remains in 
place from September 2022. 
If any parents or carers have any financial concerns regarding uniform, then please don’t hesitate      

to speak to the school office. We have a wide selection of second hand uniform. 

Readymoney class enjoyed a  

visit from the Stay Safe Initiative. 

The children enjoyed workshops 

where they learnt how to stay 

safe online and manage with 

friendship issues.  

Who knew our Year 6 children were 

such fantastic chefs?! 

Last week, Carne class held their 

very own Mexican Fiesta. The     

children worked in small teams to 

create a different part of the meal.            

Fortunately, the rain held off, and 

they were able to cook and eat out-

side. 

 

In English, Readymoney’s key text for writing is Gorilla 

by Anthony Browne. The children have engaged in some 

thought-provoking conversations around caged animals 

in zoos, which lead to some very well considered and 

thoughtful pieces of art. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

19th - Yr 6 Leavers Assembly at 9.30 

 

21st  - Yr 6 Treat Day—Camel Creek 

 

22nd - last day of summer term, 

 - 1:15pm closing. 

 - No Oceans clubs 

 

July 

11th - Yr5 & 6 swimming week 

 

12th - Mrs Meason (Headteacher)

visiting & Mrs Boardman 

(September Year 4 teacher) 

 

18th - New staff visiting 

 

 Class Teachers 2022/23:  

 

 
Year 5 & 6 swimming: 

Our year 5 & 6 children will need 

to bring their swimming kit to 

school every day next week.          

We expect the children to return 

to school at approximately 

3:15pm. Our school office will 

keep parents updated. 

We are delighted to be welcoming Mrs Meason on the 12th July who will be                               

available at  morning drop off to meet parents and children. 

 Fowey Fundraisers: 

Our Fowey Fundraisers will 

be running a final Cake Sale 

on Thursday 21st July after 

school. We would be grate-

ful for cake donations from 

Coombe, Polridmouth and 

Gribben classes. 

 Oceans: 

Oceans opening times are 

changing! From September, 

the club will open at 7:45am 

and close at 5:00pm every 

day. For full information, click 

the ‘Parents Information’ tab 

on our website. 


